
Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting

October 1, 2014

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.  

Motion made to approve the Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants and September 17th 
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes.  Seconded and approved.

Selectmen signed the Assessors Return for return to Treasurer – York County with the October 
15th payment.

Motion made to approve the requests to use the Cornish Fire Station from: Heidi Cates for a 
party in October and Barbara Campbell/Terri Reimann on November 1st for a baby shower.  Each 
request requires a Certificate of Insurance for the event and a $100 refundable deposit.  Seconded 
and approved.

Motion made to extend the discount on the 2014 tax bill for Doug Barr for this year only if paid 
within 30 days.  Seconded and approved. 

Selectmen plan to meet with a representative from RHR Smith & Company once the Town audit 
is finalized.

Selectmen’s invitation to meet with the Cornish Veteran Monument Committee on October 1 st 
was extended to Calista Cross by Emily Ward.  Calista told Emily there are only two places 
under consideration for the monument, Stoneridge Plaza and “property” on Route 5.  Emily 
reiterated that private property requires they come before the Planning Board and satisfy the 
requirements of the Planning Board.)   Motion made Selectmen extend an invitation to Calista 
Cross and Cornish Veteran Monument Committee to a future Selectmen’s Meeting or Workshop 
for the sole purpose of conveying the information that we received from Riverside Cemetery 
Association.  Seconded and approved.

A counter offer of  $71,000 was received for the sale of the old fire station.  Motion made to 
respond that net proceeds to the Town need to be $70,000 or more.  Seconded and approved.

Reminded DOT of the sidewalk damage at Cumberland and Main Street and the sections of 
uneven sidewalk on both sides of the bridge that remains to be repaired.

Cornish did not qualify for this round of Connect ME grants.  Mike Edgecomb was asked to 
provide us with the areas that we may have been deficient in on the application.  Dan indicated 
Cornish is interested in Round 10 in the spring of 2015.

Rob Heard was asked to verify that Sacopee Rescue Unit has satisfied the requirement put in 
place at the last Sacopee Rescue Unit/4Town Meeting before a meeting is scheduled in October.

Nancy Perkins met with Stacey O’Leary, Supervisor at Gray Dispatch and discussed handling of 
emergency calls that occur within our area.  Nancy proposed and will coordinate a meeting with 
all involved in the response system for our area.      
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Motion made to adjourn meeting.
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